














 
 
 
 

HILLCREST AT THE FARM OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC. 
ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES 

NOVEMBER 1, 2018 
 
 
 

CALL TO ORDER 
The meeting was called to order at 6:08 p.m. by Kari Smith, President of the Hillcrest at 
The Farm Owners Association, Inc.  Notice was given to all members in accordance with the 
Bylaws of the Association. Mark L. Eames of PCMS was also present. 
 
Board Members present that introduced themselves were; Kari Smith, Julie Cann, Sari 
McNeil, and Brian Smith. Mike Haywood was not in attendance.   Director Smith went on 
to introduce Mark Eames with PCMS, the managing agent for the Association and 
requested that he conduct the Business for the remainder of the evening. 
 
APPROVAL OF THE 2017 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES 
Mr. Eames asked the homeowners in attendance to review the 2017 Annual Meeting notes, 
if they had not already done so. After a brief discussion, a motion was made, seconded and 
unanimously passed to approve the 2017 Annual Meeting minutes as presented. 
 
OFFICER AND COMMITTEE REPORTS 
State of the Association:  Director Smith provided an update to the members present 
regarding several items that the Board has accomplished in 2018 in the community.  
 
2018 FINANCIAL REPORT AND 2019 BUDGET PRESENTATION AND 
RATIFICATION 
Mr. Eames reviewed the 2018 financial condition of the Association and presented the 2019 
Budget and addressed questions from the floor.  Key points discussed were as follows: 
 

 Based upon anticipated operational expenses for 2018, the Board of Directors were 
able to maintain the assessment at $100.00 per quarter for the 2019 assessment 
year. 

 Although there was not 67% of the owners present to reject the budget,  a motion 
was made by Julie Cann and seconded by Kari Smith and with no public comment 
passed to ratify the 2019 budget as written and presented. 

 
ELECTION OF DIRECTORS 
Mark Eames announced that there were two (2) Board seats for two (2) year terms up for 
election this year.  Mr. Eames opened the floor up for nominations.  Mike Broker and Brian 
Smith both submitted their names for nomination.  There being no additional interested 
candidates, Mr. Eames closed nominations.  Mr. Eames explained the ballot process and 
noted that since the Association only has two nominees, the members could suspend the 
written ballot process and vote the two nominees in by acclamation.  Motion was made by 
Kari Smith and seconded by Sari McNeil and with no public comment, passed unanimously 
to elect Mike Broker and Brian Smith to two-years terms on the Board by acclamation.   
 
HOMEOWNER ITEMS RELATED TO ASSOCIATION BUSINESS 
The floor was opened to general questions. 
 
ADJOURNMENT 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:56 p.m. 
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